Faculty Council Minutes

January 26, 2005

Members Present: Michael Baird, Larry Booth, Nathan Borchelt, Stephen Burnett, Thomas Eaves, Tom Eddins, Michelle Furlong, Kathy Garrison, Deborah Gritzmacher, Thomas Harden, Sharon Hoffman, Weihu Hong, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, David Ludley, Gary May, George Nakos, Melanie Poudevigne, Sherry Richardson, and Joe Trachtenberg

Non-Members Present: Lisa Eichelberger, Peter Fitzpatrick, Charles Ford, Alex Hall, Mark May, Bud Miller, Sue Odom, Russ Porter, Steve Stephens, Ray Wallace, and Martha Wicker

The meeting was called to order at approximately 12:00 p.m.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the December 8th meeting were approved.

Report from the President
· Thanked everyone for and congratulated them on this semester’s start-up success.

· Encouraged all to read and encourage others to read the Laker Lines emails and stated that Student Life has been encouraged to do the same type of thing with their frequent emails.

· Discussed fee increases and the possibility of new buildings.
· A question was raised on the progress of the Conference Center and Hotel, discussion followed.

· Discussed the progress of residential housing and the condition of older buildings.

Report from the Provost
· Announced that Michael Deis is to receive the Teacher of the Year Award.
· Congratulated other faculty on awards. 

· Provost shared that she received the official letter for approving graduate programs.
· Hoffman stated that students can start to be admitted in the Fall for the MLS program which has been approved pending a SACS site visit. Provost also stated that the Office of Academic Affairs is in the process of setting up a graduate office.

· Discussed the attendance and retention policies, no-show policies, this semester’s fee payment policy, and the process of contacting students for non-fee payment.

· There was also discussion on banner updating and new software packages being purchased.

QEP Report – Martha Wicker

· Wicker stated that early data for the Supplemental Instruction shows success and that there was another course added
· Spoke a bit about Peer and Faculty Mentoring Program

· Solicited support for data collection for Student Satisfaction Survey
· Encouraged cooperation with the FSSE survey coming from March – April
· Spoke briefly about the Course Scheduling Survey, Learning Communities Survey, the Library Survey

· Gave a short update on Civic Engagement and the Summer Bridge Program

· Talked about future plans including the completion of data analysis, budget, and AdvisorTrac

CAPC – Nathan Borchelt

· Announced CAPC’s approval of new courses.  For details go to: http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/minutesdefault.htm. 
· Stated that the procedures for submitting proposals are posted on the site along with samples and forms.
· Emphasized the need for a graduate studies committee or a change in the by-laws to include graduate proposals, discussion followed.
· Recommended MHA and MSN proposals for approval to the Council; discussion followed on both programs.

· Eichelberger, Fitzpatrick, and Porter briefed the council and both proposals were approved.
· Discussion followed on how graduate studies will affect other things with the University, including graduate assistantships and fellowships.
Old Business
Parking – Joe Trachtenberg

· Trachtenberg shared his opinion on ticketing, increase in price of tickets, and buckling down on offenders

· Discussion followed
New Business
MWF Class Scheduling – Joe Trachtenberg
· Voiced concerns with communication between Faculty Council and Administrators.
· Suggested a called meeting for circumstances which would require the Council’s approval.
· Discussion followed

Exam Scheduling – Larry Booth

· Presented difficulties with exam scheduling in relation to the last day of classes for certain classes.
· Suggestions were made and discussion followed.
The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:30 p.m.

